May 16, 2018
St. Mark’s Bishop Committee Minutes

Present: Jim Campbell, Kevin Varness, Mary Stubb, Gretchen Gunderson, Lorraine Dierick, Joyce Avery,
Corby Varness, Bonnie Campbell

Previous minutes were approved.

Finances: Net operating is slightly better than last time. We received a check for $420 from the Diocesan
Altar Guild for items from St. Johns sold over the past year. We discussed our outreach opportunities
and abilities. We decided to donate $350 to Camp Michael, $100 to Montesano Community Summer
Bible Camp and to continue donating $200 a month to Chaplains on the Harbor.

St. Mark’s Funds Summary — Total is $71,134.
Net operating year to date: $-1316.46
Total Operating Expenses: $13,701.66
Total Operating Revenues: $12,385.20
Business ltems:

We will try to do a better job in the future planning for Easter and Palm Sunday and large celebrations in
general.

We discussed buying a share of produce ($550) from Harbor Roots to give to our own parishioners and
use in our dinners for Chaplains on the Harbor. The motion was passed.

Discussed Size to Size, Strength to Strength program.

Discussed having our building inspected, as requested by the Diocese, for $650. The Diocese pays for
$500 of it so we only pay $150. We authorized Jim to move forward with this.

Priest reports: Lorraine took communion to Natalea.

Jim said that St. Timothys is having a celebration of new ministry next Tuesday, May 22 at 6 p.m. with a
light dinner at 5 p.m. We can meet here at 4.

We closed in prayer.

We will meet again July 18 at 11:30.



